Seattle Ferry Service, LLC 668 W. Emerson St. Seattle, WA 98119

February 7, 2008

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission P.O. Box 47250 Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Attn. Carole J. Washburn, Executive Secretary Ref. WUTC doc. TS-080087, notice of intent to cancel

Dear Secretary Washburn,

Seattle Ferry Service LLC acknowledges that the six month progress report for 2007 was not sent. However, operation on the South Lake Union to Fremont ferry run for special events has been an annual event from 2000 through 2005. In 2006 and 2007 construction by the city of Seattle, Seattle Parks, Fremont Bridge repair traffic diversions and private construction in Fremont made this portion of BC-123 unworkable. In both 2006 and 2007 operation was anticipated until notification in June of both years that parking and access would be restricted. Operation of this ferry run has been an annual event since the original issue of BC-123 in June of 2000. At this time we do not anticipate operation to resume until July of 2009.

The South Lake Union to Port Quendall portion of the revised BC-123 has not be been initiated. Plans for a business park connection at Port Quendall appear to be on long term hold.

Therefore, we request a modification of BC-123, canceling the South Lake Union to Port Quendall ferry run and revising BC-123 to continue the Fremont to South Lake Union service.

in ang properties of the control of the control of the grant and the control of the second terms of the control

and the second of the color of

If required, we agree to participate in a hearing in this matter.

Sincerely.

Larry Kezner

Seattle Ferry Service LLC

Cell

: 206-713-8446

email: Larry@SeattleFerryService.com

cc. Dave Wiley, Williams, Kastner & Gibbs PLLC, Seattle